
 
 
The Hague, 06 November 2008 
 
Jury chooses best design for new International Criminal Court building 

 
An international jury chaired by Chief Government Architect of The Netherlands,  

Liesbeth van der Pol, has selected three winners for the international architectural 

competition for the new International Criminal Court building in The Hague. In the 

months ahead, the International Criminal Court will consult with these three firms 

under equal terms, starting with the winner. The International Criminal Court plans 

to commission work at the start of 2009 from the architect who has the best design and 

fulfils all the other award criteria. 

 

Prize winners 

The winning architectural firms are: 
1. Ingenhoven Architects, Düsseldorf, Germany 
2. Schmidt Hammer Lassen / Bosch & Fjord, Århus, Denmark 
3. Wiel Arets Architects & Associates, Maastricht, The Netherlands 
 

The three winning designs were selected by the jury from 19 entries from all over the 
world on the basis of criteria as incorporation into the urban fabric and surrounding 
landscape, architecture, safety and sustainability. 
 
Prize and exhibition 

The winning firms will receive cash prizes of EUR 60,000, EUR 50,000 and EUR 40,000 
respectively. In addition, all three of them stand a chance of their entry being selected as 
the definite design for the new building. All 19 entries will be on display in the Atrium 
of The Hague City Hall from Wednesday 19 November to Tuesday 25 November. 
 
Follow-up 

This outcome brings us one step closer to the ultimate choice of architect for the new 
building on the over 72,000 m² large plot between the dunes and Van Alkemadelaan. In 
the months ahead, the International Criminal Court will consult with the three firms in 
question under equal terms, starting with the winner. It is expected the International 
Criminal Court will enter into a contract with the architect who has the best design and 
fulfils all the other award criteria at the start of 2009. It will be announced which 
architect is commissioned to realise the design in early 2009. The final design will be 
presented in 2010, after which construction can start in 2011. Work on the new building 
for the International Criminal Court is scheduled for completion in 2014. 
 



 
Note to the Editors 
For more information, please contact: 

• The Government Buildings Agency (Atelier Rijksbouwmeester): Ellen Le Rütte 
(press relations), +31 (0)6 52 59 55 92 or ellen.lerutte@minvrom.nl 

• International Criminal Court: Sonia Robla, Head of ICC Public Information and 
Documentation Section, +31 (0)70 515 80 89 or +31 (0) 646448726 or 
sonia.robla@icc-cpi.int 

 
On Tuesday 18 November, an exhibition presenting all 19 entries for the architectural 

competition will be opened in The Hague City Hall. The models of the three winning 

designs will also be revealed during this event. An invitation for members of the 

press will be sent out shortly. 

 

For more information about the architectural competition, please visit www.icc-
architectural-competition.com. 


